LTPOA Minutes November 11, 2014

     Board Members Present:  President Steve Blaha, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Roy Hummel, Ken Stojeba, Doug Leeker and Shelby Reneski.

     President Blaha called the meeting to order at 7:02p.m and thanked everyone who made it out in the cold weather this Veteran’s Day.  There were four people in attendance.  He gave thanks to the veterans who were here and those who were not here.  President Blaha asked for a moment of silence for all the heros that didn’t make it back and then all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

President’s Report

     President Blaha thanked everyone for taking care of their ditches by getting the leaves out to keep the water flowing.
Minutes

     October 14, 2014:  Since the meeting minutes are available online, President Blaha stated he would accept a motion to waive the reading of them.  Marilyn made a motion to waive the reading and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.
Treasurer’s Report

     Marilyn Meyer started her report by given Ed Hill a big thank you for painting the lane lines on North Lakeshore drive.  President Blaha stated it was the windiest day of the month when he helped Ed with this project.

     Marilyn reported income of $6,286.37.  The cash inflow was a result of an insurance refund ($209.09), gate cards ($60.00), 2014-2015 assessments ($6,000.81), closing ($4.26) and interest ($12.21).
     The total cash outflow amounted to $6,317.70.  The major items were Wallen, grass cutting and culvert cleaning ($1,615.00), Red Oak, dam mowing ($1,150.00), Lakenan Insurance, insurance for Directors and Officers ($1,895.00) and Missouri Employers Insurance, insurance for volunteers ($929.00).

     The checking account has a balance of $95,980.20.  The Millennium account has a balance of $200,180.86.

     Shelby made a motion to approve the report and it was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.

     Marilyn sought approval to pay bills totaling $2,945.59, which included Advanced pest control for spaying of the sales office, the newsletter, a replacement piece for the gate bar, the portable toilet, a tarp to cover the salt, third quarter legal and the mail permit renewal.  She also indicated we had already approved $9,321 for the major insurance plan to Cincinnati Insurance, which she has not been billed for at this date.

     Ken made a motion to approve the bills and it was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.

Building

     John Johnston reported that Jim Goodrum, lots G27 and 28, presented him with his upper wall building permit, which we accepted at last meeting.  John made a motion to approve and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.

    John reported he had the Droege’s site plan and presented it to the board for review.
     John stated, that he reported on the Grempler’s at the last meeting, lot O44.  They are rebuilding a shed and because Mr. Grempler just had ankle surgery, he will not be working on the shed until March.
     John reported that Pat Niemeyer, lot A35, is still working on her structure and is not completed at this time.

     John reported that Ray Wood, lots B13 and 14, would like to install a boat lift beside his existing dock.  John made a motion to approve the boat lift and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

Security
     Roy Hummel reported they are trying to address the speeding and while painting the center lines on the north side, they were able to stop a few residents that were traveling a little too fast.

     Roy stated he received a call from another resident informing him that someone was bottle fishing in a cove and Roy said he got the word out that this was against regulations and it was stopped.

     Roy reported that someone must have pocket dialed 911 when they were out on the lake because the sheriff showed up.  The sheriff is required to show up on all 911 calls, even if the call is from the middle of the lake.  

     Roy stated that someone dropped a pile of used baby diapers on the road and he cleaned them up.

Gate

     Janet Hirsch reported that on October 23rd at 7:55am, the gate arm was broken by an over eager white panel truck with a load pipe rack on the left side of the roof.  She stated we also have the plate number of the truck.  Normally the gate arm is knocked off but this time it was broken because it got hung between the body of the truck and the pipe rack.  Rich Hirsch took a look at the surveillance video and he said it looked like the driver was just careless and the monetary loss to the lake was minimal.  

     Janet reported that the new video camera equipment is scheduled to be installed in December.

     Janet also stated that Carol Stojeba is now handling a lot of entry codes and directory requests.

Maintenance

     Ken Stojeba asked if we wanted to buy any more salt and he stated there wasn’t really any more room in the shed.  John informed us we have twice as much salt this year as we had last year. Ken suggested mixing it with cinders.  

     John Johnston suggested taking the truck out to make sure it was charged.
LTIA Representative

     Shelby Reneski reported that the Thanksgiving dinner meeting had a good turn out of residents.  

     The next event is the kids Christmas party at 1:30pm, Santa’s visit at 3:00pm and the chili cook off dinner meeting at 5:30pm on December 14th.

Finance

     Janet Hirsch reported no new business.

Website

     Janet Hirsch reported the November/December newsletter was emailed on October 24th and the final printed version was postal mailed November 10th.  She stated they would continue to create the newsletter and deliver it electronically by email.  If you did not receive the email version, make sure you request it by sending an email to news@laketish.com.  The deadline for the next newsletter is December 20th.

Sewer

     Janet Hirsch reported the home tank inspections are completed.  Inspection of 239 home tanks included cleaning the pump filters and measuring sludge and scum levels.  There are seven tanks that may need to be pumped due to excessive sludge or scum.  These tanks will be re-measured and pumped if needed.

     Janet reported that the sewer main line cleanouts protection is near completion.  A program to protect sewer main line cleanouts located in high risk locations is almost complete.  Ten out of twelve cleanouts have been protected by lowering the top of the cleanout and forming a concrete collar around the cleanout.  There are a total of 59 main line cleanouts. 

     Janet also reported, as a matter of information, an operating permit was issued for the “Fisher Commercial Area WWTF” (Quick Stop).  It’s a lagoon and they expect to have a flow of 1000 gallons a day and that flow will go into our lake.

Dam

     Clarue Holland was not present at the meeting.  In her written report, she explains she has completed the Emergency Action Plan revision and has provided the notebooks and pages for the board members.

     She also wrote that the dam had been cut for the last time this year in October.

     Clarue also indicated she talked to another trapper regarding the ground hog.  His method uses a “bomb” to cause the animal to fall into a sleep while in it’s burrow.  The cost would be $130-$140.

     John made a motion to approve the hiring of a new trapper and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

Parents Club and Garden Club

     No report on either issue.

Water Testing

     No report provided.

Old Business

     President Blaha reported that we have sent in a contract for Bill McLaren for the silt removal and he is ready when we are ready.  We need to lower the lake so he can get his equipment in to remove the silt.  Steve said he spoke with Rich Hirsch and he suggested lowering the lake 36 inches below pool level.  Right now we are about 11 inches below pool level, so we would need to lower the pool another 25 inches.  It was decided to start the siphon within the next few weeks.  

     Janet Hirsch reported that we needed to check the integrity of the pipes before starting the siphon.  If the pipes come apart during the siphon, it could seriously damage the back of the dam.  President Blaha said that we would do an inspection of the pipes prior to starting the siphon. 
New Business

     President Blaha reported that there was no new business.

     There being no further business to discuss, President Blaha made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Ken.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:35.
